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	Update on California Transportation Commission (CTC) Activities Related to Proposition 1B

Trade Corridor Working Group

On Friday, April 13, 2007, CTC Executive Director John Barna hosted the second meeting of the Transportation Corridor Investment Fund (TCIF) Working Group.  CTC Chair James Ghielmetti of Pleasanton California was in attendance as were CTC Commissioners Bob Alvarado of Oakland and Kirk Lindsey of Stanislaus County.  The TCIF Working Group heard presentations from the Ports of Long Beach and Oakland, railroads (including commuter rail), trucking, merchant shippers, the South Coast Air Quality Management District, and goods movement related developers.  CTC members in attendance inquired about the proportion of TCIF funds that should go to Ports related uses, the proportion of private sector participation that should be required, the severity of air pollution in the central valley, and the lack of engagement in the TCIF process from the California Trucking Association.  The next meeting of the TCIF Working Group is tentatively scheduled to be held in San Bernardino in May.
Southern California 2006 State Transportation Improvement Program Augmentation Hearing in San Luis Obispo
The CTC will be holding its Southern California 2006 State Transportation Improvement Program (STIP) Augmentation Hearing for the $2 billion STIP portion of Proposition 1B on Wednesday April 24, at 1:15 PM in San Luis Obispo. This is the second category of the $19.9 billion State Infrastructure Bonds approved by the voters last November.  Los Angeles County has submitted a $477 million request for this program and has been allocated 15 to 20 minutes to testify on the merits of its submittal. The Metro Board approved the request for Los Angeles County on March 22, 2007.  CTC staff will make their recommendations to the CTC by May 17, 2007 and the CTC will adopt the program on June 7, 2007.

Caltrans Interregional Transportation Improvement Program Recommendations

As part of the 2006 STIP Augmentation process, Caltrans will also be testifying about its $469 million Interregional Transportation Improvement Program (ITIP) request.  The Interregional TIP is a statewide program focusing on interregional corridors and intercity rail that was released to us on April 16, 2007.  Approximately $74.4 million has been requested by Caltrans for Los Angeles County highway and commuter rail transportation improvements including $19.4 million for Route 138 in Antelope Valley.  All of the Los Angeles County recommendations address cost increases to projects already included in the prior Interregional TIP.  The Route 138 projects were jointly nominated by Caltrans and Metro for the Corridor Mobility Improvement Program, but were not included in the final list.  Instead, the CTC's February 28, 2007 draft resolution for the Corridor Mobility Program showed the Route 138 project as a project more appropriate for the State Highway Operations and Protection Program (SHOPP).  Ultimately, the final Corridor Mobility Program resolution adopted by the CTC on March 15, 2007 dropped all mention of the Route 138 projects after Caltrans Director Will Kempton suggested the Interregional TIP as the ultimate fund source for the Route 138 projects.

This is a complete list of the Caltrans Interregional TIP requests for Los Angeles County (in thousands of dollars):

US 101/Van Nuys Off-Ramps




$     469

Interstate 105/Sepulveda Off-Ramp



$  7,540

Route 138 projects






$19,425

Interstate 5/Western Avenue Interchange


            $12,828

Interstate 5 Carpool Lane at Empire Avenue


$  3,539

Interstate 710 (North) PE and Technical Studies

            $  5,000

Interstate 710 (South) Early Action Plan (Long Beach)

$  5,000

Glendale Grade Separation (Pacific Surfliner)


$20,625

Total








$74,416

Should you require more information about the CTC's activities, please call David Yale, DEO for Regional Programming, at (213) 922-2469.  
Metro Vanpool Program Workshop

Tuesday, Metro Commute Services hosted a workshop to roll out the new Metro Vanpool Program to Los Angeles County employers.   About 150 attended the workshop representing employers from across the county.  Businesses that participated in the workshop included Ikea, Disney, Raytheon, Boeing and UCLA as well as many others.   The workshop provided a session on basic vanpool operations including driver, rider and employer responsibilities.   Another session focused on how to effectively market vanpooling at their worksite and included success stories from Jet Propulsion Laboratories (JPL) and LA World Airports.  The final workshop session featured the Metro Vanpool Program and provided detail on how commuters and employers participate in the program.  Staff provided information materials for employers to market the program to their employees.  The event was well received based on initial feedback from the participants.
Of Note
On this day in 1974, RTD pulled 150 buses out of storage, rebuilt and refurbished them to help meet increased demand on bus system due to fuel crisis.
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